
August 3, 2010 
 

Florida Department of 
Environmental Protection 

Northwest District 
160 Governmental Center, Suite 308 

Pensacola, Florida 32502-5794 

Charlie Crist 
Governor 

 
Jeff Kottkamp

Lt. Governor 
 

Michael W. Sole 
Secretary 

 
Sent via e-mail to: 
Merrifield_c@hotmail.com 
 
Mr. Jim Merrifield 
President 
J.E. Merrifield, Inc. 
Post Office Box 550 
Cottondale, Florida 32421 
 
Dear Mr. Merrifield: 
 
The Department of Environmental Protection (Department) received your permit renewal 
application on July 13, 2010, for a waste tire processing facility known as Tire Disposal 
Services (DEP File Number 0064386-004-WT; Facility Identification No. 6475) located at 
3053 Barnes Lane, Cottondale, Jackson County, Florida 32431.  This letter constitutes notice 
that approval will be required for your project pursuant to Chapter 403, Florida Statutes 
(F.S.) and Rule 62-711.530, Florida Administrative Code (F.A.C.) 
 
Your application for permit is incomplete.  Please provide the information listed below 
promptly.  Your response is due on or before November 1, 2010, which is 90 days after the 
date of this letter in accordance with Rule 62.4.055(1), F.A.C.  Evaluation of your proposed 
project will be delayed until all requested information has been received. 
 

1. Part I, Section A.7 of the application for enforcement action history was checked 
“No”.  However, a review of the facility files indicates a short form consent 
order was executed on September 13, 2005.  Please revise the application to 
indicate “Yes” and resubmit the application along with the appropriate 
enforcement action history and description. 
 

2. The site plan submitted was not signed and sealed by a Professional Engineer 
Registered in the State of Florida as required by Part III, Section A of the permit 
application.  Please provide a site plan or plot plan in accordance with Part III, 
Section A.2 of the application that is properly signed and sealed. 
 

3. A recent (not more than one year old) zoning and land use map of the 
surrounding area for one mile was not provided as required by Part III, Section 
A.1 of the application.  Please provide the required document. 
 

4. The cost estimates are not approved.  In an email (enclosed) from Terence T. 
Rawlins, U.S. Bank Corporate Trust Services, to Susan Eldredge, of the 
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Department, it is noted that for Standby Trusts, an annual fee of $500 would be 
charged at inception, that fee would remain constant for trusts that hold assets 
of $50,000 or less and became funded trusts.  Therefore, the cost estimates 
should be revised to include this annual fee, in order to ensure that an 
appropriate amount of financial assurance is available for closure.  Please 
contact Susan Eldredge, at the address below, if you need assistance with this 
item. 
 

5. Once closing cost estimates are approved, proof of financial assurance for this 
facility in the name of the permit applicant must be provided.  Documentation 
from the Department’s Solid Waste Financial Coordinator will be used to 
determine if financial assurance instruments required by Rule have been 
submitted and approved.  Submittals for this item shall be sent to: 

 
Florida Department of Environmental Protection 
Financial Coordinator 
Solid Waste Section, MS 4565 
Bob Martinez Center 
2600 Blair Stone Road 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400. 
 
Contact Susan F. Eldredge at (850) 245-8740 or susan.f.eldredge@dep.state.fl.us 
for further assistance with this item. 

 
You can view this and other documents for this facility at the following internet link: 
 
http://appprod.dep.state.fl.us/WWW_WACS/REPORTS/SW_Facility_Docs.asp?wacsid=6475  
 
If you have any questions regarding this correspondence or need any assistance, please 
contact me, by phone at (850) 595-0644 or by e-mail at dawn.templin@dep.state.fl.us. 
  
Sincerely, 

 
Dawn Templin, P.E. 
Solid Waste Section Supervisor 
 
DKT/lbb 
 
Enclosure: August 3, 2010 email 
 
c:  Lee Martin, P.E., Solid Waste Management, lee.martin@dep.state.fl.us 

Susan Eldredge, Solid Waste Financial Assurance, susan.f.eldrdge@dep.state.fl.us 
Fred Wick, Solid Waste Financial Assurance, fred.wick@dep.state.fl.us 
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Jacob Mathis, Project Engineer, David H. Melvin, Inc., jakemathis@melvineng.com 
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Templin, Dawn

From: Eldredge, Susan F.
Sent: Tuesday, August 03, 2010 10:54 AM
To: Templin, Dawn
Subject: FW: Fees

FYI 
 
Susan 
850‐245‐8740 
 
From: terence.rawlins@usbank.com [mailto:terence.rawlins@usbank.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 03, 2010 10:46 AM 
To: Eldredge, Susan F. 
Subject: Fees 
 
 
Hi Susan,  
 
 
Further to our earlier conversation regarding fees in connection with Standby Trusts, I confirm that we would charge an 
annual fee of $500 at inception, that fee would remain constant for trusts that hold assets of $50,000 or less and became 
funded trusts.  Trusts holding assets in excess of that amount up to $500,000 would see an increase in the fee amount to 
$1,000 per year once they became funded trusts. Please don't hesitate to contact me if you have any further questions.  
 
Regards,  
 
Terence  
______________________________ 
Terence T. Rawlins, Vice President 
Jacksonville Site Manager & Account Manager 
U.S. Bank Corporate Trust Services 
EX-FL-WWSJ 
225 Water Street, Suite 700 
Jacksonville, FL 32202 
Email: terence.rawlins@usbank.com 
Telephone: 904 358-5355 
Facsimile: 904 358-5374  

U.S. BANCORP made the following annotations 
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Electronic Privacy Notice. This e-mail, and any attachments, contains information that is, or may be, covered by electronic 
communications privacy laws, and is also confidential and proprietary in nature. If you are not the intended recipient, 
please be advised that you are legally prohibited from retaining, using, copying, distributing, or otherwise disclosing this 
information in any manner. Instead, please reply to the sender that you have received this communication in error, and 
then immediately delete it. Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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